
Dear Friends and Partners in ministry,     December 7, 2016 

 Immediately after our last prayer letter, I was calling churches in West Virginia 

on a Monday. A Pastor I talked with looked over our website and scheduled us to come 

in the same Wednesday. He told me he had been praying for a missionary to come on 

Wednesday and immediately I called. Praise the Lord for His perfect timing! That 

Sunday, I filled the pulpit at our home church as Charity’s parents went to North 

Carolina to be with her grandmother during a surgery. The following week, we had a 

meeting in Ephrata, PA at a church where a friend of mine is the assistant pastor. We so 

enjoyed the time we had with his family and church family!  

 The Lord gave me a unique opportunity with the bus company for which I have 

been driving. On Friday, November 18th, the company had a Thanksgiving lunch for all of 

the employees and I was asked to give the prayer. Through the prayer, I was able to give 

a quick presentation of the Gospel and invite others to come talk with me about eternal 

salvation. While I had many compliments regarding the prayer, there did not seem to be 

a response to the invitation. I thank the Lord for the opportunities I have had to witness 

there! The day before the meal, I had to take my bi-annual testing. The 19-A instructor 

was very lenient in testing me as he had looked over my work record and saw that it 

spoke for itself. I say this, not to boast in myself, but to praise God for a good testimony 

for him at work. I also had the opportunity to talk with a Catholic man about my 

testimony and the Baptist church. With my testimony and his previous good experience 

at a Baptist wedding, I trust the Lord will open his heart towards receiving the truth.  

 We thank God for his timing in being able to help a pastor in Pennsylvania who 

needed preachers to fill the pulpit for him this month. We had a wonderful time with 

Pastor Maurer, his wife, and the church family in Romola, PA. Pray for them as they are 

searching for a pastor to take over the ministry there. We finished up November and 

began December with meetings in Dushore and Dunbar, PA. The churches were such a 

blessing to us and it was awesome to see what God is accomplishing through them. In 

the morning, I will be traveling to California! Please pray for a profitable trip! 

Thank you all so much for your prayers, love and support! May God bless you! 

In His service,  

Stephen, Charity, Judson and Samuel Jenney 


